Rt Hon Phil Woolas
Minister of State for Borders and Immigration
3rd Floor, Peel Buildings
2 Marsham St
London SW1 4DF
Dear Phil Woolas, 
Re: Charter Flight to Lagos via Dublin Thursday 11th December 2008
A number of Nigerian families/single women, currently detained in Yarl's Wood IRC are due to be forcibly removed from the UK on a 'Ethnic Charter flight', carrier unknown, flight number PVT007 from the UK @ 17:45 (airport unknown) to Dublin on Thursday, 11 December 2008. On arrival in Dublin it will pick up Irish/Nigerian families (flight PVT 701) and then fly to Lagos, Nigeria.

It has come to my attention that UK persons scheduled to be forcibly removed on the above mentioned charter flight, PVT007 to Dublin and PVT071 onwards to Lagos, have received a letter stating that "the Home Office may, in line with enforcement operational instructions, decide not to defer removal in the face of a last minute threat or application to seek per-mission for judicial review".
The ‘enforcement operational instructions’ do not seem to clarify any of these assumed powers. Further, I understand that it is only at the judge’s discretion to allow permission for judicial review. 
I am disturbed by the fact that individuals are issued with such a short-term notice, a sometimes unsigned and certainly intimidating letter. I perceive this to be aiming deliberately at encumbering access to available legal pathways to review decisions relating to immigration matters at the High Court.
I urge you to give the reference to the 'enforcement operational instructions' quoted in UKBA letters from unidentiﬁed 'Immigration Officials' to persons for whom removal directions have been set, and the statutory basis for denying these persons access to justice.
In light of the immediacy of the matter and the little time remaining until the scheduled departure of PVT007 and PVT071, I further ask you to cancel this charter light to allow those requiring time to make further representations to do so, or legal representatives seeking permission for judicial review should not be frustrated in trying to seek redress in the courts.
Yours Sincerely,
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